
June 27, 1991 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held a Special Meeting concerning the vacating of 

Sweatland Road (T408) and White Road (T422) on June 27, 1991 at 8:00 p.m. in the 

Municipal building located on Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present including 

Attorney Samuel Teeter.   

 

Mrs. Hazel Walker was present to give her consent to the vacating of Sweatland Road 

(T408) from Route 134 to the center of Rock Creek.  Hers in the only property involved 

and Mrs. Walter is aware that the vacated road will now be considered part of her property.  

 

Mr. Jim Williams gave written consent to the vacating of the portion of White Road that 

extends from his new development road to the boundary line of LHPOA, Inc.  Nancy 

Smith-Taylor and Don Moul were present representing LHPOA, Inc. stating that they 

would like the Supervisors to delay their decision for 5 or 6 months until the traffic study 

of Route 97 is completed.  They want to leave White Road open as an option for a second 

entrance/exit into Lake Heritage.  Attorney Teeter and the Supervisors noted that this 

option is being left open by way of the right-of-way easement Mr. Williams left open at the 

end of the new White Road located on the entrance road into Lake Heritage.  It was also 

noted that this vacating has been discussed at previous township meetings and there hadn’t 

been any opposition at those meetings.  Previously, Lake Heritage was not interested in 

putting another entrance into Lake Heritage, anywhere.   

 

The Supervisors will proceed with the vacating of White Road, leaving the option open for 

the 50 foot right-of-way onto Heritage Drive, in the instance that a second road for Lake 

Heritage is necessary for traffic safety onto Route 97.   

 

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   


